TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING AGENDA December 18, 2000

6:00 P.M. CALL MEETING TO ORDER -

6:00 P.M. Interview / Police Officer

6:30 P.M. Chief Brown / Finalize Police Budget

7:00 P.M. Bob Varnum / Finalize Highway Budget

- Amend Personnel Policy
 If an eligible employee is covered by a spouse's health insurance that employee could be entitled to receive up to ½ stipend of what the town would save
- Commercial Haulers using the Transfer Station
- Review 2001 Holiday schedule
- Resident would like permission to plant flowers around the Bandstand
- CFNH Credit on invoice or Check
- Non-Public Session under RSA 91-A:3, II-a Personnel Issue

2001 HOLIDAY SCHEDULE

Monday January 1 - New Year's Day

Monday January 15 - Martin Luther King Jr. Day

Monday May 28 - Memorial Day

Wednesday July 4 - Independence Day

Monday September 3 – Labor Day

Monday October 8 - Columbus Day

Monday November 12 - Veterans Day

Thursday November 22 - Thanksgiving Day

Tuesday December 25 - Christmas Day

Floating Holiday



TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 18, 2000

PRESENT: Chairman Eric Tenney, Selectman Tim Seeger, Selectman Phil Dwight and Sherry Miller.

6:00 p.m. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER -

6:00 P.M. RSA 91-A:3, II-a Personnel Issue -

Met with Chief Brown to interview an applicant for the Police Officer position.

6:45 p.m. Met with Police Chief to finalize the Police budget.

7:15 p.m. Met with Road Agent Bob Varnum to finalize the Highway budget.

After reviewing the above departments budgets as well as the general government budget the Board unanimously voted to accept the budgets as presented. A preliminary budget hearing will be held at the Maplehurst Inn on January 8, 2001 at 7:00 p.m.

Amendment to Personnel Policy -

The Selectmen voted unanimously to amend the Personnel Policy to state "if an eligible employee is covered by a spouse's health insurance that employee could elect to receive as a stipend one half of what the town would save".

Commercial Haulers -

A Company had inquired if they were permitted to use the Transfer Station to drop off trash that was picked up in Antrim at the Transfer Station. Upon review of the ordinance this is permitted. The Company will be contacted and informed that they do need to contact Bill Lang and they must follow all regulations.

2001 Holiday Schedule -

The Board unanimously approved the attached list of 2001 holidays.

Flowers at the Bandstand -

A resident had inquired if they could plant flowers at the Bandstand. The resident was directed to speak with the Parks & Rec. Committee.

The next Selectmen's meeting will be on January 8, 2001 at 6:00 p.m.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller